

March 28, 2025

Ann Jacobs
Chair, Wisconsin Elections Commission
P.O. Box 7984
Madison, WI 53707-7984
elections@wi.gov

Sarah Godlewski Wisconsin Secretary of State B41 W State Capitol Madison, WI 53703 statesec@wisconsin.gov

Dear Chairperson Jacobs and Secretary Godlewski,

We are writing to inform you that our organization has conducted an independent analysis of publicly available results from the 2024 U.S. General Election. Through this analysis—spanning multiple regions across the United States—we have identified several anomalies in election result data. Given these findings, we believe it is our responsibility to notify you of significant concerns regarding potential vote manipulation in upcoming elections.

The Election Truth Alliance (ETA) is a non-profit, non-partisan organization dedicated to promoting unbiased election analysis and informed discussions on election integrity. ETA prioritizes the constitutional voting rights of citizens and seeks to equip them with critical information about the security, integrity, and legitimacy of their votes. We are a data-driven organization committed to ensuring that every eligible voter has the right to cast their ballot and have it counted accurately.

As part of our ongoing investigation into the 2024 Presidential Election results, we have focused on swing states, beginning with a comprehensive data analysis of Clark and Washoe Counties in Nevada. In Clark County, early voting results reported by tabulation machines processing high volumes of ballots exhibited a statistically anomalous spike in one candidate's votes.

Our analysis of post-election data has revealed patterns consistent with vote manipulation.

As you are no doubt aware from <u>past expert testimony to Congress from leading national experts in election security</u>, cybersecurity vulnerabilities are endemic throughout the U.S. election system. Despite improvements to voting security in recent years, <u>many vulnerabilities persist</u>. Even with the best efforts of state and local officials, the security and integrity of voting systems remain at risk.

Similar anomalies detected in Clark and Washoe Counties have also been observed in certain counties in Pennsylvania. Moreover, these patterns closely resemble those identified in past elections and referendums in countries where election fraud and vote manipulation are suspected—such as Russia's 2011–2012 elections.

Our organization has been in contact with election officials across multiple states to raise awareness of these concerns. Additionally, we are in the process of seeking comprehensive hand audits of paper ballot records associated with the 2024 Presidential race.

Given these findings, we strongly urge you to be vigilant in overseeing the upcoming Wisconsin Supreme Court election and to prepare for a full hand recount of all individual paper ballots—regardless of the election outcome. Ensuring heightened election security and transparency is particularly critical at this time, as key federal Cybersecurity and Infrastructure Security Agency (CISA) employees who have historically supported election security at the state and local levels are currently on administrative leave.

A full hand recount of all paper ballots will help safeguard the constitutional right of Wisconsin voters to have their ballots accurately counted in a free and fair election. Additionally, such a measure would reinforce public confidence in the integrity of election results. The potential harm of leaving an election unverified far outweighs the effort required to conduct a full hand recount.

If the cost of a recount presents a barrier due to taxpayer funding constraints, our organization is willing to discuss a potential cost-sharing agreement.

Furthermore, we have additional Wisconsin-specific analysis that we will be providing on demand, which mirrors concerns identified in Nevada and Pennsylvania. We are particularly concerned about a potential compromise of the two most commonly used vote tabulation machine brands, which are also widely deployed across Wisconsin. Our concern also includes the potential creation of artificial votes if active voter information is accessed—similar to voter registration schemes observed leading up to the 2024 election, which we now see targeting Wisconsin.

Additionally, our review of Wisconsin's 2024 election audit has raised concerns that the audits may not be sufficient to detect sophisticated vote manipulation. If such manipulation occurred, it would likely have been concentrated in high-turnout areas, making it difficult to detect with a low-percentage audit. To identify potentially deleted or altered votes, it would be necessary to conduct a 100% hand count of ballots in high-density precincts/wards.

Please be advised that our organization will be publicly posting this letter at 1:00 PM Central Daylight Time on March 31, 2025, to ensure that Wisconsin voters are informed of our concerns regarding potential vote manipulation in the upcoming election.

Our organization is committed to ensuring election integrity for both candidates and all Wisconsin voters. Elections should be free, fair, and unmanipulated, with the rightful candidate declared the winner. Once again, we strongly urge you to prepare for a full hand recount of all paper ballots—regardless of the election outcome.

We would also welcome a direct meeting to discuss further concerns at your earliest convenience.

With gratitude and great respect,

The Election Truth Alliance Leadership Team